                                   Area 3 Report to the Governor
                                                8/1/13-10/31/13




MEMBERSHIP-                   Annual Dues

Fort Erie                  15           $120.00
Grand Island            29           $125.00
Kenmore                  20           $100.00
Lockport                  32           $142.00
Niagara Falls, NY    28          $145.00
Niagara Falls, Ont    12          $130.00
St. Catherine’s         17          $130.00
Tonawanda              14          $115.00


Each Club has either an orientation or other activity   planned   to which prospective members will be invited. Only Kenmore has held such an event to date.


SERVICE –
Clubs participating in continuing community activities- (women Veterans, domestic violence shelters, senior residence activities, food pantries ZAP, Prevention Focus)


ADVOCACY--Every club has a chair and is working on a project.
. NF, NY-  16 days of Advocacy-TV spot (11/22/13 WKBW) to talk about the planned 11/25/13 Walk on the Rainbow Bridge. Other clubs invited to join.

Tonawanda- Tabletop display in library, article in local paper “Firefighters say No” and joint project with Kenmore Z Club what can $16.00 do?

Lockport- daily articles in local papers for 16 days

Fort Erie- letters to be sent to government officials during 16 days 

Other clubs have walked  (Tribute Garden)or contributed in DV related activities

**Participation in D4 conference calls encouraged

Birthing kits- none completed to date. Plans have been made by clubs many working together to do so.

United Nations- 
Kenmore/Tonawanda- joint meeting and presentation by International Institute.

 Fort Erie/ St. Catherines and Niagara Falls, Ont- heard Atiya Ashad speak on UN and Zonta.

Niagara Falls, NY watched UN video on human rights
Lockport- video on trafficking

Fundraising- 
Lockport 11/2/13-Annual Wine and Dinner Pairing
St. Catherines-10/25/13- Annual Trivia Night
Fort Erie- Bingo monthly
Remaining clubs have activities planned.

Presidents meeting planned for 11/30/13.


Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Kanaley
Area 3 Director
